
After 35 years as an interventional cardiologist in Michigan, 
Dr. Ralph Ryan is now practicing medicine on the streets of 

Chicago.

Ryan provides free health care to individuals who are experiencing 
homelessness as a volunteer physician with The Night Ministry, 
most often on the Street Medicine Team.

The Street Medicine Team brings supportive services directly to 
encampments, street corners, and other areas of the city. Being 
part of a team, with an Outreach Professional, Case Manager, and 
other volunteers, Ryan said, allows him to devote his attention to 
his patients’ health.

“It frees me up to focus on providing 
medical care, knowing that the other 
needs of the clients are being met at 
the same time,” he said. 

Ryan and his wife, Denise, who 
volunteers on The Night Ministry’s 
Health Outreach Bus, connected with 
the agency after they moved to the 
Chicago area in 2017. His parents were 
long-time supporters of The Night Ministry’s mission.

Ryan, who is also a health care provider at PCC Austin Family 
Health Center, a free clinic on Chicago’s West Side, said he 
approaches his patients as equals.

“They are me. These are truly my sisters and brothers, and their 
needs are my needs,” he said. 

Providing health care on the streets has its challenges. Patients 
often do not prioritize what could be serious health issues, Ryan 
said.

“That just requires different levels of meeting 
them where they are. What can I do to earn your 
trust and be in your space to do what I can to help 
you get served?”

Ryan said volunteering with The Night Ministry 
has given him insights into challenges within the 
public health system. 

“We’re running across people who have had their 
heart valves replaced because of infection due to 

heroin injection, and they are back on the street using heroin. 
These are critical cardiology questions I had to address as an 
attending cardiologist for years on the hospital side. And now I’m 
seeing the other side where there’s this gap of care,” he said.

“What do we do for these folks? We release them back to 
homelessness and drug addiction. It’s a real ethical problem.” ◊
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Dr. Ralph Ryan consults with a patient on a chilly Saturday while making 
the rounds with the Street Medicine Team. Photo by Lloyd DeGrane. 
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“We want to help them maintain 

their stability and independence.” 

-  Bridget Thomas,  
Housing Stabilization Specialist

Youth Aftercare Services Support Transitions 

THE NIGHT MINISTRY  
IN THE NEWS 
The Night Ministry’s work serving Chicago’s  
homeless population during the dangerously cold 
weather of January 2019 was highlighted by several 
news stories. The Street Medicine Team was fea-
tured in a front-page article in the Chicago Sun-
Times and in stories on WGN-TV, WBBM Newsradio, 
and other news media. Visit www.thenightministry.
org/blog/the-night-ministry-in-the-news for links 
to a few of the stories.

How will you leave  
your legacy?

“We have actively 
supported The Night 
Ministry for 19 years. The 
decision to include The 
Night Ministry in our estate 
planning was an easy one. 
Our financial support will 
continue to help people to 
be self-reliant now and in 
the future.” 
Paula & Gordon Addington 
Legacy Society members

After securing economic 
stability and providing for the 
needs of your loved ones, you 
may choose to make a lasting 
charitable impact with a 
bequest to The Night Ministry. 
If you have already included 
The Night Ministry in your will, 
please let us know – we would 
like to acknowledge your 
generosity and welcome you 
as a member of The Legacy 
Society.

Contact Christy Prassas  
Vice President of 
Development  
& External Relations 
christy@thenightministry.org  
or (773) 506-6023.

Bridget Thomas is responsible for supporting former residents of 

The Night Ministry’s Youth Housing Programs.

The relationship with The Night Ministry doesn’t end 
when residents move on from the agency’s Youth Housing 

Programs.

“The Night Ministry provides comprehensive case management 
for young people who have been discharged from our housing 
programs,” said Bridget Thomas, Housing Stabilization 
Specialist. “We want to help them maintain their stability and 
independence.”

Residents meet with Thomas before they leave so she can 
assess how she can assist them after they discharge. She then 
maintains regular contact and provides ongoing support.   

Thomas said the type of assistance she offers varies from 
client to client. “Some young people might need referrals for 
employment, so I will pass along a job lead when I get it,” she 
said. “Other times it’s information about educational programs.”

Helping clients make adjustments to independent living is 
also important. “When they are in our 
programs, they receive essentials like 
food. They have a place to wash their 
clothes,” she said. “But when they leave 
they don’t always have those things.”

“We have ongoing conversations about 
what it takes to remain in their living 
situations. If you quit your job, you may 
not be able to stay in your apartment.”

William, a former resident of The Night Ministry’s Interim 
Housing and STEPS Transitional Living Programs who now 

has his own apartment, enjoys staying 
connected with Thomas.

“She always lifts my spirits,” he said, 
adding that Thomas has helped him 
secure employment, connect with 
supportive services in the community, 
and supplied him with transit cards 
and food to make ends meet when 

times were tight.

Thomas said there are challenges to providing aftercare services. 
“When minors leave our programs, sometimes they don’t leave 
correct contact information. Or their parents might not want to 
engage with aftercare because they are embarrassed about their 
housing situation,” she said.

And while she might lose contact with some clients, Thomas 
said that doesn’t necessarily mean they are struggling. “A lot of 
times it’s because they are doing well. They just don’t need as 
much help anymore.” ◊



The process of renting an apartment or buying a home 
can be difficult enough. But individuals experiencing 

homelessness face an array of challenges when trying to find 
stable housing.

“There are some very common situations among the homeless 
population such as little or no income, a low credit score, an 
arrest record, or a history of evictions that complicate the 
process of finding housing,” said Mirella Rodriguez, Case 
Manager at The Night Ministry.

Tanya Gassenheimer, Youth Health Attorney at the Chicago 
Coalition for the Homeless (CCH), said the conditions of 
homelessness bring many individuals into contact with law 
enforcement.

“Because a lot of youth and adults who are experiencing 
homelessness spend so much time outside, they tend to be 
more likely to have police give them citations for ordinance 
violations,” she said. 

As part of her work on the Health Outreach Bus, Rodriguez 
often helps clients obtain court records and connects them 
with legal services that can assist with expunging them.

Gassenheimer, who worked in the 
housing practice group at LAF—a 
Chicago-based legal clinic that 
works with individuals experiencing 
poverty—before joining CCH, said 
evictions can have long-lasting 
effects, even if an eviction case is 
settled in a tenant’s favor.

“Once folks have evictions on their 
record, it’s really difficult to get any landlord to agree to 
rent to them,” she said. “Even if the eviction was dismissed, 
oftentimes for landlords, just seeing an eviction record can be 
a barrier.”

Rodriguez said part of her job is to assist clients with navigating 
the complex system of shelters, supportive housing, subsidized 
housing, and free market rentals. 

An individual without a reliable income might stay in an 
emergency shelter while trying to secure an income through 
employment or government benefits, Rodriguez said. But 
living in a shelter can present its own set of complications.

“If they are working, they might not be able to get to the 
shelter at check-in time,” she said. “Other clients don’t feel 
safe because of bad experiences at shelters. In other cases, 
they may have to separate from a partner, spouse, or family 

member.”

Rodriguez says an SRO (single-room 
occupancy) program that includes 
supportive services can be a good 
option for an individual who has a 
steady income but needs to build a 
credit score or balance out an eviction 
history. 

“One of the biggest things that’s 
helpful for clients is that I do find out about waiting lists for 
SROs and for low-income housing,” she said, “but we need to 
move quickly because waiting lists often don’t stay open for 
very long.”

Rodriguez said she also does on-the-ground research for 
clients.

“If I’m in certain neighborhoods, and I see a listing for an 
apartment, I’ll take a picture and then contact the landlord to 
see what they require for an application,” she said. ◊

No Clear Path to 
Housing for Many 
Who Experience 
Homelessness

Individuals experiencing homelessness often face multiple hurdles 
as they pursue permanent housing.

“Once folks have evictions on their 
record, it’s really difficult to get any 
landlord to agree to rent to them.” 

- Tonya Gassenheimer, 
Chicago Coalition for the Homeless



Every year, a select group of students from Northwestern 
University’s Kellogg School of Management join the 

boards of Chicago-area nonprofits as ex-officio members, 
tackling strategic projects while gaining valuable experience 
in board governance. The Night Ministry has been one of 
those organizations for more than a decade, one of the reasons 
Kellogg is being honored with the Lamplighter Award at this 
year’s Lighting Up the Night Awards Dinner & Auction.

Bennett Applegate, a Board Fellow with The Night Ministry 
in fiscal year 2016, said Kellogg’s 
commitment to social impact was a key 
factor in his decision to apply to the school.

“It was important to me to become involved 
in a substantive way with a community 
organization, especially one working in the 
area of housing,” said Applegate.

Libby Angst, a Board Fellow during the 
2017 fiscal year, believes her experience in 
the classroom enhanced her contributions 
to The Night Ministry.

“Because I was in the classroom with other students who 
were board fellows, I was able to collect best practices and 
insights from other organizations and bring them to the 
table,” she said.

Current Kellogg Board Fellow, Dan Kish, said he believes his 
time on The Night Ministry’s Board will help him serve in 
the future.

“I see this as an opportunity to learn how effective boards 
work,” he said. “As I move on in my career, I will feel 

confident about my ability to give back to 
my community through board service.”

Projects have ranged from explorations of 
strategic options for the housing programs 
at the Open Door Shelter – West Town 
to assessing best practices for planned 
giving. But the relationship between 
The Night Ministry and Kellogg extends 
beyond the Board Fellows program.

Liz Livingston Howard, Executive 
Director of Kellogg’s Center for Nonprofit 
Management, said The Night Ministry’s 

President & CEO, Paul W. Hamann, often speaks to Kellogg 
students. The school has also developed educational 
programs for the agency’s senior leadership.

“The relationship that we have with The Night Ministry 
encompasses a wide range of Kellogg’s curriculum,” Howard 
said. “The Lamplighter Award is a very positive recognition 
of that deep relationship.” ◊
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Kellogg Board 
Fellows Serve and 
Learn at The Night 
Ministry

Dan Kish is currently serving as a fellow on The Night Ministry’s 
Board of Directors through a program at Northwestern 
University’s Kellogg School of Management. 

“As I move on in my 
career, I will feel confident 

about my ability to give 
back to my community 
through board service.” 

- Dan Kish, 
Kellogg Board Fellow



Plans are underway to relocate key portions of The Night 
Ministry’s operations to a new facility in Chicago’s 

Bucktown neighborhood. The location will house The Crib, The 
Night Ministry’s overnight emergency shelter for young adults. 
It will also include overnight parking for the Health Outreach 
Bus and serve as the headquarters for the agency’s central 
administration.

The move to 1735 North Ashland will more than double the size 
of The Crib’s current operating space and allow for separate 
sleeping, dining, recreating, and programming areas. It will also 
unite the Health Outreach Bus and the Outreach and Health 
Ministry staff in one location, with a dedicated loading dock 
and strategic access to donation and supply storage, improving 
the program’s efficiency.

“The move is about enhancing the services we provide as well as 
supporting efficiency and innovation in our programs, as called 
for in our strategic plan, Serving in the Next Decade,” said Paul 
W. Hamann, The Night Ministry’s President & CEO.

Stay tuned for updates. For information about supporting 
the move, contact Christy Prassas, Vice President of  
Development & External Relations, at (773) 506-6023 or 
christy@thenightministry.org. ◊

The Night Ministry 
Eyes Big Move to  
Enhance Services 

The Night Ministry plans to relocate The Crib, Outreach and Health 
Ministry staff, and central office to 1735 North Ashland.

The Associate Board Wants You!  
The Associate Board of The Night Ministry supports 
the overall mission and activities of the agency through 
volunteering, fundraising, networking, and advocacy 
opportunities targeted towards young professionals.  
We invite you to be a part of it!
For information, visit www.thenightministry.org/ 
associate-board or email associateboard.tnm@gmail.com.

Join The Night Ministry at Sheraton Grand 
Chicago for this memorable event, emceed 
by WTTW host and producer Geoffrey 
Baer. We will be honoring Northwestern 
University’s Kellogg School of Management 
for cultivating business leaders with a passion 
for giving back to their communities and 
supporting the professional development of 
nonprofit executives. Tickets are available 
at www.thenightministry.org/lighting-
up-the-night-2019. For information about 
sponsorship or auction support opportunities, 
contact Sarah Sheek, Special Events 
Coordinator, at sarahs@thenightministry.org 
or (773) 506-6009.



While Chicago experienced record-breaking cold during 
the last week of January, The Crib, The Night Ministry’s 

emergency shelter for young adults, was open around-the-clock.

The Crib normally operates on an overnight basis, but with 
support from the City of Chicago’s Department of Family and 
Supportive Services, the program provided services from the 
evening of Sunday, January 24, through the morning of Friday, 
February 1.

Shuntrell was one of the young people who 
stayed at the shelter during the polar vortex.

“It was relaxing,” said Shuntrell, who has been  
a regular guest of The Crib. “We stayed busy 
playing games, watching TV, and eating.”

Dawnn Pirani Brumfield, Program Supervisor 
at The Crib, credits the staff with keeping 
operations going.

“They hung in there and made sure that the guests had what 
they needed,” she said.

Youth Outreach Professional, Marco Lucio-Chavez, worked at 
The Crib during the extended hours. It gave him the opportunity 
to link guests to other services.

“We were able to connect with guests on a deeper 
level. We could approach them and talk to them 
about having housing assessments or find out 
what their other needs were,” he said. 

Pirani Brumfield said staff and guests were 
grateful for donations that came in during the 
week, especially blankets.

“Because of the cold weather, our regular 
laundry service provider was not operating,” 
she said. “The staff were trying to do laundry 

on-site, but we only have one washer and dryer, and they aren’t 
commercial machines. So folks dropping off blankets was a huge 
blessing.” ◊
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The Crib Stays 
Open 24/7 to Serve 
Homeless Youth 
during Polar Vortex

The Crib provided safe, warm shelter for 23 young adults experiencing 
homelessness while operating continuously during a dangerously cold 
stretch of days this past winter.

“We were able to 
connect with guests 
on a deeper level.” 

– Marco Lucio-Chavez, 
Youth Outreach 

Professional

Thank You 
for being an important part of 
The Night Ministry’s community of 
donors. By supporting our mission, 
you provide a lifeline to forgotten 
members of our community.



LUMINARIES  
$25,000+
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Chicago Dept. of Public Health

Chicago Dept. of Family and Support 
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A.G. Cox Charity Trust

Bowman C. Lingle Trust, BMO Harris  
Private Bank
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CITY LIGHTS  
$5,000-$9,999
Anonymous (8)
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First Presbyterian Church of Lake 
Forest/The Chicago Community Trust

George M. Eisenberg Foundation for 
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Glencoe Union Church

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Jay

Melanee J. Jech

JKS Foundation

Rachel Kaplan & Robert Riesman

Kellogg School of Management at 
Northwestern University
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The M.J. O’Brien Family Foundation

The Pierce Family Charitable 
Foundation

The Sondheimer Family Charitable 
Foundation

The William R. Johnson Family 
Foundation

George & Karen Tzanetopoulos

Eddie & Pamela Williams

Thank you to those who generously gave at the $250 level 
or higher between October 16, 2018, and February 28, 2019.



GUIDING LIGHTS  
$1,000-$4,999
Anonymous (28)
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Suzanne Bessette-Smith & David K. 
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Brookfield Investment Management 
Inc.

Noah Brown

Bulley & Andrews LLC
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David & Suzanne Causton
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Charles Schwab Foundation

Linton J. Childs
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Susan & Edward Ciolkosz
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Combined Federal Campaign
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Gloria Dei Lutheran Church,  
Downers Grove
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Illinois Conference of the United 
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Illinois Tool Works Foundation
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Ellen L. Kollmann

Thank You



Kovler Family Foundation

Susan & Andrew Kramer

Lakeshore Foundation, Inc.

Lanwermeyer Family Fund
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North Shore Baptist Church, Chicago
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Chicago
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Sargent Family Foundation
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Balakrishna & Rama Sundar

Dr. Mary-Morag Sutherland
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Fund
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Thrivent Financial
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Mr. & Mrs. Frederick H. Waddell

Julie Walton

Mark Warren

Pamela & David Waud

Lesley Weir & Scott R. Swan

Elliot S. Weisenberg

Wilma E. Wendt
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Michael & Mary Woolever

Delphina Worsley
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Andrew J. Zych

STREETLIGHTS  
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Jen & Ben Applegate

Lucy & Peter Ascoli

Mark Atkins

Robert A. Barba
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Doris Bland & Gabe Dugas



Lesley & Spencer Bloch

John P. Blosser

Maarten Bosland

Robert & Tassie Brautigam

Matthew Brett & Emily Monnelly

Giovanna & Joseph Breu

Erwin F. Brinkmann

Patricia & Daniel Buelow
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Frank Butler
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Charles P. Carey

Helen Cejtin & Fred Rosen

Cetera Investment Services LLC

Joanna & Anthony Chen

Shevlin J. Ciral

Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence H. Clennon

Ronald & Carol Cole
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Bruce Cox

Rebecca Cox

Raymond C. Coyle & Geralyn M. Fallon

CTC Trading Group, LLC

Josh DeGraff

Robert Delaney

Liz Dengel & Mark Buettner

Margaret Dewar

Joan & Michael Diggs

Marisa & Robert Doherty

Dan Donoghue

Lexie & Louis Dore

Jane & Chuck Dowding

Ebenezer Lutheran Church, Chicago

Edgebrook Community Church, 
Chicago

Sean D. Egan

Evangelical Lutheran Bethel 
Congregational Church, Chicago

Evanston Meeting of Friends

Eric Evenskaas

Patti & Jerry Fellows

Michael & Elizabeth Fieweger

John E. Fitch III

Drs. Christine M. & Peter R. Fletcher

Norma J. Flynn

Susan Fried

Daniel & Roxane Friedman

Beth & Daniel Galovich

Vinith George

Meredith C. George

Ellen & Paul Gignilliat

Terry S. Gillespie

Phillip Gordon

Susan & Bruce Gottschall

Daniel L. Greiwe & Phyllis C. Myers

Erin L. Grodnick

Alexander Gutfraind

Claire Halpin

Jillian Haman/Endowment Fund for 
World Peace and Global Healing

Kelly Hansen

Carrie Hewitt & Adam Shils

Edie & Mark Hickman

W. Christian Hinrichs

Judith M. Honesty

Jane Trueheart Huels

Huron Consulting Group, Inc.

Sarah & Robert Hutchins

John & Lisa Iberle

J. Crew 

Catherine & Eric Jacobson

Susan Janus

Cynthia A. Johnston & William M. 
Kiolbassa

Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Kaczmarek

Andrew Kamos

Kardos Family Foundation

Christie A. Keenan

Claudia Kelp-Lenane

Edward J. Kennedy

Nancy Kim

Amanda & Ben Kleinman

Kendra Knight

Robert Kohl & Clark Pellett

Amor Kohli

Sue & Joe Kunzer

Mary Beth Kurzak

Stuart Lange

Hyong Lee

Matthew Lehman

Leonard Family Charitable Foundation

Marcia & Joe Liss

Janice Liten & Mike Schnur

Anne & Thomas Lysaught

David Mackler

Kathleen & Joseph C. Madden

Miranda & Jed Mandel

Margaret A. Marek

Annamae Calkins Martinez

Susanne Mathewson

Thomas & Lorraine Mazza

Danny & Nikki McBride

Kay W. McCurdy

Leslie & David McGranahan

JoAnn Metternich

Georgiana Micholas

Midland IRA, Inc. Corporate Advised 
Fund, a fund of the Southwest Florida 
Community Foundation

Ed & Marcia Moore

R. Cabell Morris

Morton Grove Community Church

Barbara Mousigian

Joan C. Mudd

Pat & Jim Nack

Marguerite O’Hara

Our Lady of Ransom, Niles

Thank You



Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church, 
Arlington Heights

Amy E. Pagliarella

Arthur Palmer & Pamela Gellen

Jane Sisco Perkins & Jim Perkins

Martin Perry & Barbara Williams

E. Scott Peterson & Judith M. Desenis

Pilgrim Lutheran Church and School, 
Chicago

Michael & Joan Pine

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Power Jr./ 
The Power Family Foundation

Presbyterian Women of Park Ridge 
Presbyterian Church

Sam & Barbara Psimoulis

Redeemer Lutheran Church, Hinsdale

Claire Rice

Grant Riedesel & Laura Ferrell

Jennifer Tveiten Rifman

Robin & Peter Roberts

Virginia Robinson & Emile Karafiol

Rose F. and Alice M. Koffend 
Foundation

Michael Rosenbaum

Mary & James Ruff

Sandra & Earl Rusnak

Kathleen M. Ryan

Anita & Anthony Saineghi

Christina & Brandon Salesberry

Salesforce.com Foundation

Samuel Weinstein Family Foundation

Jennifer & Stephen Schaefer

Schultz & Williams

Wesley E. Scroggins

Margaret Shaklee & Hillis Howie, Jr.

Roshan Shankar

Patricia Shaw

Timothy C. Sherck

Dyhan Slaughter

Suzanne T. Smart

Mary Ann Smith

Deborah & John Sobel

Michael & Antje Spade

Darolyn & Robert Spannuth

Faith H. Spencer & Mark Parts

Deborah Spitz & Tamar Westphal

St. John’s United Church of Christ, 
Mokena

Moira & Mitchell Staggs

Anne & Morton Stern

Debra L. Stetter

Christian Strehle & Laurie Paul

Lee Strouse

Timothy J. Sullivan

Kay & Cindy Surowiak

Stacey & Christopher Taylor

The Bank of America Foundation

The Ellis/Ohl Fund - Donor Advised 
Fund at CCT

The Gelber Foundation

The Lumpkin Family Foundation

The Standard Insurance Company

Tony DeRosa Foundation

Trinity United Methodist Church, 
Mount Prospect

David Tucker

Samantha Tucker-Boyer

Blake Twisselman

UBS Matching Gift Program 

Scott J. Vachon

Lauren Wagner

Louise Wallace

Carrie & Kenneth Jay Weaver

Donna & Ronald Webster

Charity & Lawrence Widrig

Lance Wilkening

William & Wilma Dooley Foundation

Dick & Liz Wilmes

Thomas R. Witt

Howard & Iris Wittenberg

Susan & Stephen Wolfe

Jami Wong

WPNT Ltd./Wixted Pope Nora 
Thompson & Associates

H. Edward Wynn

Shelley Ziacik

Zuckerman Family Foundation

Zurich North America

LANTERNS  
$250-$499
Anonymous (51)

Erin Archer

Garold & Petrine Ashley

The Augustines

Gregg & Kristin Augustine

Diane Austin

Kenneth S. Balaskovits

Melanie & John Balzer

Barrington United Methodist Church

Cora W. Beckom

Kay Berkson & Sidney Hollander

Bethel United Church of Christ, 
Elmhurst

Kenyana Blackstone

James & Margaret Blair

Jane M. Bohlin

Frank J. Bornhofen

Wendy Bos

Kiantae A. Bowles

Angela Bowman

Bridgeway Sunday Worship Service, 
Bensenville

Rachel Brody

Margaret Burke

Ann Cady & Gerald Bjurman

Caryn & Craig Caffarelli

Donna L. Callahan & Martin J. 
Fitzgerald

Calvary United Protestant Church, 
Park Forest

Jayne & William Caminiti

Patricia & Philip Cappitelli

Michael Carnow

John Castille

Carol & Tim Cawley

William T. Chin

Chop Shop

Christ Church United Church of Christ, 
Des Plaines

Erin & Michael Cole

Congregational United Church of 
Christ of Arlington Heights



Patricia Conlon

John & Diane Conway

Kathleen & Michael Conway

Ryan D. Coventry

Linda Crane & Gerry Bloomer

Amy & Samuel Crider

Daughter’s of Penelope

Jeff & Michelle Deutch

Andrea Donadio

Shawn M. Donnelley Fund at The 
Chicago Community Foundation

Maren Dougherty

Carolyn Doughty

Ronald F. Duda

Sarah Dugan

Jane V. Dyonzak

Janet C. Eckhardt

Mary Anne Edwards

Traci & Scott Eisner

Susan Enright-Davis

Terry & Sam Evans

Stephan D. Fedea

Fay Ferguson

Terry & Barbara Ferrari

Kelly A. Fetzer

Karis Findlan

First Congregational Church UCC, Des 
Plaines

First Presbyterian Church of La 
Grange

Megan Flood

Dr. Lee Francis & Dr. Michelle Gittler

Mark A. Fraser

Gap Foundation Match Program

Colleen P. Garard-Dahlem

Moses W. Gaynor

Barbara S. Gifford

Vivian I. Goeb

Angie I. Gomez

Robert Gordon & Sophie  
Haroutunian-Gordon

Eve M. Gorman

Stephen Graessle

Desiree A. Grant

Katie Green

Annie Grossman, LCSW & Dr. Daniel 
Wachter

Sandy M. Guettler

Rosemary Haefner

John & Julie Hansen

Tom & Nancy Hanson

Theresa & Kevin Harper

Phyllis Glink Harris & Ian Harris

John Hart

Jennifer & Kenneth Hayes

James & Wanda Hollensteiner

Hollister Incorporate

Carol E. Hudson

Pamela K. Hull

The Hulseman Family

Immanuel United Church of Christ

Nancy Isaac

Spencer Isdahl

Peter & Tamara Jaffe-Notier

Rick & Mary Jobski

Michael & Marion Johnson

Sibyl R. Josephson

Richard A. Jurs

Bill Kaufmann

Kathleen L. Kerns

Stephanie Krent

Dorcas Kresl

Heidi Kruck

Ruth Krugly & Darryl R. Davidson

Leslie Kuhagen

Kenneth Kunda

Jeffrey M. Kurland

Martin Laskowski

Leadership Mentoring Opportunities 
Foundation

William J. Lechnick

Magda Levy

Rachelle & Steve Lindo

Bill Loumpouridis & Melanie S. Mallia

Patricia Lucas

Susan Lutz

Carol & Ben Mackoff

Sylvia J. Maconaghy

Julia T. Majczan-Hennein

Diane Maksay

James G. Marciniak

Pat Sharkey & John Markowski

Mr. & Mrs. Christopher V. Martinez

Mary, Seat of Wisdom Parish, Park 
Ridge

Andrew & Kelly Masse

Max Goldenberg Foundation

James P. McCaffrey

Margaret & Robert McCamant

Heather & Christopher McGinley

Marnie McHale

Bozena & John McLees

Renee & Mike McMahon

Marcelle McVay & Dennis Zacek

Graham Meyer

Mile High United Way

Ryan Mohr

Beverly & Richard Moody

Oscar Moore, Jr.

Gabriel Moreno

John & Naomi Morris

Bilal Mujahid

Navy Pier

Stephen Nelson

Occidental Fire & Casualty Company

Stephen & Deborah O’Connor

Agnes C. O’Donnell

Frances M. O’Hern

Bridget O’Keefe

Sarah O’Keefe

Kim Olsen-Clark & Ian Clark

Thank You



Doris & Stephan Palmie

Janet Papajani

Helen Pavia

James H. Peters

Joy L. Peters

Joan Peterson

Dina Petrakis

Carol & Hadley Pihl

Patricia Pike

Plymouth Congregational UCC, 
Burlington, WI

Helen Poot & Michael Mattson

Praxair Matching Gifts Program

Presbyterian Church of Western 
Springs

Prince of Peace UMC, Elk Grove 
Village

Neil A. Pritz & Kathleen M. Slomski

Andy A. Prodanovic

Amanda Protess

Quarles & Brady LLP

Johanna Raimond

Emily Rapport

Susan Riordan

Steve & Karla Ritt

Joseph & Marianne Rivkin

Linda & John Rossi

Anthony & Jane Rothschild

Rebecca Salinas

SAMA Movement

Leanne Sardiga & Chris Schluter

Sauganash Woman’s Club Foundation

Meg C. Schaul & Steve Stormo

Karen & Frank Schneider

Maryellen & Tom Scott

Emily Sipfle

Fred B. Smith

Bridget Somine

Frank H. Sommerfeld

Alderman Nicolas Sposato

St. Gregory the Great Church, Chicago

St. Luke Presbyterian Church, 
Downers Grove

 

St. Mark’s Episcopal Church, 
Barrington Hills

St. Peter’s United Church of Christ, 
Skokie

James Strait & Janina Levy

George F. Sutherland

Lara Suvada

Patricia K. Swanson

Alexander Terras

James F. Thaxton

The Episcopal Church of St. John The 
Evangelist, Flossmoor

The Helen Hudson Foundation

The Ruth and Roger Anderson Family 
Foundation

The Walt Disney Company Foundation

Swanette Triem

Richard E. Trueheart

Truist

John & Virginia Ulaszek

USG Foundation, Inc.

Sandy Alice Vidovic

Ann C. Wallis & Tom Whitehead

Barbara A. Warren

Mr. & Mrs. Steven Weinstein

Elizabeth & David Weislogel

Elizabeth M.  Wells

Emily Werth

Jeffrey Wertheimer

Daniel Wessels

Suzanne K. Westerhold

Lisa & David Wilcoxen

Rebecca Willis

Eugene L. Wineinger

Jean & Coleman Woodhouse, Jr.

Barbara Lenise Woods

Anna Jean Woroch

Amanda Worthington

Yorkfield Presbyterian Church, 
Elmhurst

Tony Young


